
Company fined after a scaffolder was
injured in fall from height.

A scaffolding company has been sentenced today for safety breaches after a
worker fell approximately four metres while working on a fragile surface.

Hull Crown Court heard how in May 2013 Acorn Scaffolding (Yorkshire) Ltd were
carrying out the erection of scaffolding on a barn at Lockington Grange Farm
Driffield.

The injured worker fell four metres through a fragile roof light on an
asbestos cement sheet roof sustaining several injuries including the
dislocation and fracture of his right wrist, crushed nerves in his left
wrist, broken nose and sprains to his shoulder and ankle.

An investigation by the Health and Safety Executive (HSE) found that Acorn
did not identify that workers were working on a fragile roof so they failed
to put in place any measures to prevent falls through the fragile surfaces.

Acorn Scaffolding (Yorkshire) Ltd of Moxon Way, Moor Lane Trading Estate,
Sherburn in Elmet pleaded guilty to breaching Section 2(1) of the Health and
Safety at Work Act 1974 and has been fined £33,333.33 and ordered to pay
£14,638.40 in costs.

After the hearing, HSE inspector Jayne Towey commented: “Working on a fragile
roof carries a risk of a person falling through it. This is a known risk
within the industry and this accident could have been prevented.

“Such measures would include ensuring that suitable guard rails are erected
to prevent a person accessing the fragile roof area’
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Company fined for exposing employees
to dust

A furniture manufacturer has been fined after exposing its employees to
significant quantities of hardwood dust, a hazardous substance known to cause
occupational asthma and nasal cancer.

Luton Magistrates’ Court heard how employees in Andrena Furniture Ltd’s
workshop were exposed to hardwood dust on a daily basis. One of the reasons
for such high levels of the hazardous substance was found to be the company’s
extraction system, which when tested was found to be inefficient during a HSE
inspection in 2016.

An investigation by the Health and Safety Executive (HSE) also found that
following previous visits, and verbal and written advice, the company failed
to ensure standards achieved following previous inspections were maintained.
The investigation also found the company should have identified its workshop
contained significant quantities of hardwood dust and then do all that it
could to reduce exposure to its employees, including ensuring extraction was
working efficiently and implementing a robust cleaning regime.

Andrena Furniture Ltd of Geddings Road, Hoddesdon, Herts pleaded guilty to
breaching Regulations 7(1) and 9(2)(a) of the Control of Substances Hazardous
to Health Regulations 2002 and was fined £8,000. The company was also ordered
to pay costs of £1081.40.

Speaking after the hearing, HSE inspector Sandra Dias said: “Andrena
Furniture Ltd was fully aware of the health and safety standards it needed to
maintain.

“Breathing in dust can cause life-changing lung disease or make existing
conditions worse. Thousands of people die from work-related lung diseases
every year, often due to continued exposure over a long period of time.

“Everyone has the right to go home healthy from work and employers must do
the right thing to protect their workers and ensure this happens.

“This case should serve as a warning to others that HSE takes seriously
repeated breaches of health and safety law that exposes employees to health
risks.”
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Company fined after worker loses tip
of finger

A metal fabrication company was sentenced today after a worker was injured
when using a vertical milling machine.

 Sunderland Magistrates’ Court heard how, on 7 December 2016, an employee of
Complete Maintenance Solutions Limited was using the machine to drill a hole
in a number of metal fence posts. While doing this the glove on her right
hand touched the spinning drill bit and became entangled with it. This
entanglement resulted in the amputation of the tip of her right ring finger
to the first knuckle.

An investigation by the Health and Safety Executive (HSE) found the company
had not properly guarded the machine to prevent accidental contact with the
moving spindle and drill bit.

Complete Maintenance Solutions Limited of Tower Road, Glover Industrial
Estate, Washington pleaded guilty to breaching Regulation 11(1)(a) of The
Provision and Use of Work Equipment Regulations 1998 and was fined £4,000
with £957.65  in costs.

Speaking after the hearing, HSE inspector Christopher Lucas said: “This
injury could easily have been prevented had the company put in place simple
guarding measures. This should serve as a lesson to others in the
metalworking industry about the importance of effectively guarding their
machinery to stop others being similarly injured.”
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Fisheries owner fined after putting
workers and the public at risk

The owner of a local fisheries site has been fined for failing to secure the
boundary of a new build local fisheries site whilst under construction.

Manchester Magistrates’ Court heard how Michael Simpson, who directed
operations at the site known as Cheshire Oaks Fisheries, had received a
£72,000 grant towards the development of a fisheries site in Backford,
Cheshire. The Rural Payments Agency, who monitored the grant scheme, had
visited the site in 2015 and identified a number of risks including those to
the public. Open gates and entry points with a lack of suitable and
sufficient fencing to the site provided easy access to excavated lakes, some
containing deep water, coupled with unsecure heavy plant machinery, were just
some of the many poor standards found at site.

On 14 July 2015, HSE visited the site after the concern was raised and
several enforcement notices were issued. Shortly after this visit, the
company changed its name from Cheshire Oaks Fisheries Ltd to Rural
Development Programme Limited despite Michael Simpson still directing work at
the site. Written correspondence from HSE for a re-visit was ignored and
entry through the main site gates was refused once additional security
measures had finally been put in place, some four years after work commenced.

An investigation by the Health and Safety Executive (HSE), found Michael
Simpson had failed to put in place the necessary control measures and failed
to manage safe working practice effectively during the construction phase
thus putting not only workers at risk, but members of the public also.

Michael Simpson of, Ellesmere Port, Cheshire, was prosecuted under Section 37
and pled guilty to breaching Section 3(1) and 33(1) of the Health and Safety
at Work Act 1974 and has been fined £594 and ordered to pay costs of £10,209.

Speaking after the hearing, HSE inspector Phil Redman said: “The defendant in
this case failed to protect his workers and members of the public from risk.
Companies should be aware that HSE will not hesitate to take appropriate
enforcement action against those that fall below the required standards.”
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Construction company fined after death
of worker

Tonic Construction Ltd has been fined following the death of Shaun Carter.

Cheltenham Magistrates’ Court heard how the employee of Tonic Construction
Ltd was driving a forward tipping dumper on Tuesday 31st May 2016 onto the
top of a spoil heap. The dumper became stuck on the edge of the spoil heap,
and when Mr. Carter jumped off the vehicle, it flipped over striking Mr.
Carter who sustained serious head injuries which he died from at the scene.

An investigation by the Health and Safety Executive (HSE) into the incident
found that it was practice on this and other sites for dumpers to access
spoil heaps with no barriers to prevent over-running. To compound the
situation, an excavator had removed some of this particular spoil heap
creating a sheer face.

Tonic Construction Ltd pleaded guilty to breaching Regulation 2 (1) of The
Health and Safety at Work Act 1974 and have been fined £200,000 plus a victim
surcharge of £170 and ordered to pay costs of £5565.80.

Speaking after the hearing HSE inspector Sue Adsett said: “Risks associated
with the creation of spoil heaps had not been suitably and sufficiently
assessed. Either the company should have decided on a safer method which
avoided the need for the dumper to access spoil heaps (as they have done
after the accident), or they should have introduced stricter management
arrangements which would have included bunds at a safe distance from the
edge.”
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